COUNCIL - 15TH JUNE 2022

MOTION FROM COUNCILLOR SANDRA PEAKE

Dear Chairman and Colleagues

As you are aware, Adult Care is a key part of the services desperately needed in Bolsover District. There are many residents and families who rely on Day Centres which provide a much needed service for the most vulnerable adults in our communities. Many residents and families rely on Day Centres, to provide care, personal care and activities in a safe and secure environment where vulnerable residents can attend, and make friendships and access help.

If these day centres were to close it would have a negative effect on the outcomes for the vulnerable service users and carers and the wider family, leading to care and mental health issues and ultimately putting many of those families in crisis. The County Council will be debating this at their full council in the near future so for this reason can I:-

"I will, with your permission Chairman move -

That Bolsover District Council fully supports the retention of Adult Social Care Day Centres in Bolsover District for the benefit of our most vulnerable residents, their carers and families and that the Leader of Bolsover District Council write to the Leader of Derbyshire County Council and the Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care for confirmation that the Day Centres at Shirebrook, Whitwell and Bolsover will remain open for service users and the most vulnerable in our communities."